 GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Wednesday 18th August 2004 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mr T M Crookall (Chairman)


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr. D J Lace



Mr. J.E Lightfoot


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mrs. P Pugh


Mrs. P. S Sweeney


Ms. P Hardman


Mr R.M. Gimbert 

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr. D A Bromilow (Finance Officer)
	Chairman’s Welcome
	04/139
	The Chairman welcomed the press to the meeting and wished to indicate his thanks to the Carnival Committee for the splendid organisation of Peel Carnival Day the previous Sunday.
It was noted Mr. Sam Knight, Town Member of the Commissioners, was currently ill in hospital and the Chairman and members sent their best wishes to him on a speedy recovery. 



	Minutes 
	04/140
	The Minutes of the meeting held on the 20th July 2004 were taken as read and confirmed.

It was requested that Minute  C04/112 held in Committee be transferred to the public record as follows –
“MANX NATIONAL WEEK


	
	
	Following the window competition organised by the Commissioners to encourage owners to make the most of their shop fronts, during Manx National Week, it was confirmed that the Hospice Shop had won the £50.00 prize money.”


	Peel gardeners competition 
	04/141
	It was noted that the Peel Gardeners Competition in association with the Commissioners had resulted in four applications from Westlands and seven private applications. The Association would be holding its presentation of prizes the following day, 19th August 2004. NOTED


	Christmas lights
	04/142
	The Town Clerk referred to a promotional brochure regarding the availability of  Christmas lights. 
A discussion ensued over the matter with particular regard to the funding of additional lights. Mrs Birkett indicated that she would speak to some other traders to see if they were prepared to purchase additional lights. It was AGREED to ascertain the availability of funding for the possible purchase of additional Christmas tree decoration lights to be considered at the next meeting on 1st September 2004. 


	West view play area
	04/143
	The Town Clerk updated members on the proposed commencement date for the installation of new playground equipment by Lappsett Ltd. It was anticipated that the work would be undertaken during September and October. Mr Lightfoot requested that a letter be sent to Lappsett requesting a specific start date. It was stated that the Commissioners would wish the play equipment to be installed prior to the October half term holiday.


	Peel beach mission 
	04/144
	Members noted receipt of a letter from Michael Clarkson of the Peel Beach Mission thanking the Commissioner for the use of the Philip Christian Centre. It was AGREED that a suitable response be made indicating that the Commissioners would be pleased to see the Peel Beach Mission again in 2005.


	Gilbert, usa
	04/145
	Members noted an e-mail from Evelyn Langston from Gilbert in the USA received via Carol Fox the previous Methodist Minister in Peel. It appeared Ms Langston was interested in forming some kind of link with Peel. 
It was felt that it would be inappropriate to twin with the Town. However, the suggestion that some link with Gilbert and Peel could be fostered was deemed appropriate perhaps with particular with regard to the schools.



	Flag days
	04/146
	The Town Clerk referred to a letter from Victim Support which had held a Flag Day in Peel on 23rd July 2004. The sum of £333.00 had been raised.   NOTED
Consideration was given to a letter from Cross Roads Caring for Carers charity which wished to hold a Flag Day in Peel on some appropriate date. The Town Clerk suggested that a date in September would be available as only one other group/organisation had approval for September. AGREED


	Macmillan Cancer relief 
	04/147
	A letter addressed to the Town Clerk had been copied to members regarding the McMillan Cancer relief which had launched an appeal to raise the sum of £600,000 to fund five new McMillan posts in the isle of Man. The Charity was looking to seek support for various fund raising initiatives on the Island and members noted the letter.


	Planning applications for comment 
	04/148
	The Town Clerk referred to a Planning Application PA04/1603 regarding an application for Approval in Principle by Heritage Homes Ltd to develop land at Ballawattleworth Farm ( on the south side of Derby Road) 
The matter was considered at length and it was NOTED that the application may relate to a development of some 160 houses. Members expressed concern at the application with particular regard to the current out standing areas within the town in respect of which planning approval had been already been granted for development. It was felt that these areas should be developed and the impact on the town assessed before further approvals were granted for additional substantial housing estates. 
After discussion a majority of members expressed their opposition to the application  and it was AGREED that a suitable response be sent to the Planning Committee.

It was suggested that Mr McLoughlin of Heritage Homes Ltd be invited to a future meeting to discuss the matter.



	Valuation list 
	04/149
	A second Valuation List for the current year was referred to by the Town Clerk.. The current penny rate for Peel was £2,804.74. NOTED


	Junior football League   
	04/150
	Consideration was given to a request from Mr D Gale of the Junior Football League seeking sponsorship from the Commissioners as in previous years for the Peel Town Commissioners under 13’s shield. After discussion it was AGREED to sponsor the event in the sum of £185.00.


	East Quay design study 
	04/151
	Copies of the design study had been forwarded to members and it was AGREED that any comments they wished to make be conveyed to the Town Clerk for onward transmission to the consultants. 


	Road safety 
Consultation document 
	04/152
	It was AGREED that a copy of the consultation document prepared by the Department of Transport be copied to members and that any comments on the initiative be forwarded to the Town Clerk for onward transmission by 31st August 2004.


	BMX Track 
	04/153
	Mrs Birkett referred to the rarely used BMX track on the Headlands field and suggested it was something of an eyesore. She enquired as to what were the plans to make the facility more attractive to children. It was suggested that the surface needed a top coat dressing and the grass edges strimmed. The Chairman indicated that he would refer the matter to PC Paxton who had instigated the proposal for a BMX track at this location. 


	Peel Beach 
	04/154
	Reference was made to a recent litter pick on Peel Beach by four children in Peel. It was AGREED that a letter be sent to these children thanking them for their work and the initiative show in undertaken such a project.


	Red arrows 
	04/155
	The Chairman indicated that a letter be sent to the Department of Tourism with regard to the possible visit of the Red Arrows display team for next year. If the team was still in existence it was suggested that every effort be made to ensure that Peel received a display in 2005 following the non appearance of the Red Arrows during TT Week 2004. 


	Castletown civic service 
	04/156
	The Town Clerk confirmed that Castletown Civic Service would be held on the 12th September 2004 at 3.00pm. The Chairman indicated that he would attend. 


	Street lighting Michael street 
	04/157
	The Chairman read out a letter from Mr Malcolm Wells proprietor of Celtic Gold in Michael Street. Mr Wells was keen to make the main shopping area of the town more attractive to visitors and suggested that the Commissioners undertake improved street lighting. Reference was also made to the Kart racing event and despite claims that it generated significant income to the town Mr Wells stated that his particular business was reduced by 50% as the event closed off the centre of town to possible shoppers. 
It was confirmed that the street would be jet washed by Commissioners staff and the Town Clerk was requested to write further to Mr Prescott of Prescott Associates regarding the proposed improvements to Michael Street.

This part of the meeting ended at 7.45pm.
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